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June 13, 2018 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  
 
City Council 
Los Angeles City Hall 
200 N. Spring Street, Room 425 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 

Re:  Haul Route Appeal 1579 N. Lindacrest Drive (Board File Number 180019; CF 
No. 18-0432) 

 
Dear President Wesson: 
 

This firm represents David Shapiro (“Appellant”). On May 8, 2018, the Board of 
Building and Safety Commissioners (“Board”) granted a haul route permit for 1579 N. 
Lindacrest Drive (the “Project”). The Board also determined that the project was exempt from 
the California Environmental Quality Act (“CEQA”). Mr. Shapiro filed an appeal that was 
considered by the Planning and Land Use Management Committee on June 5, 2018 and then 
continued to June 12, 2018.  I understand that the Department of City Planning prepared a 
written report in response to Mr. Shaprio’s appeal points that was published on June 11, 2018. 
As I mentioned to the PLUM committee on June 5, 2018, I was unable to attend the continued 
PLUM meeting on June 12, 2018 due to a pre-planned vacation out of the mainland United 
States (which I am still on). This letter formally reiterates Mr. Shapiro’s objection to the haul 
route permit. Mr. Shapiro disputes the Planning Department’s report and intends on pursuing 
legal action in Superior Court to void the haul route permit and environmental determination.  
 

      Sincerely, 

                                                                              
                                                                             Jamie T. Hall 


